




 Interfor alongside Chief Powell
and our forestry consultants.
Where we had a very engaged
meeting on several topics. We
have scheduled further
meetings in the future, where
we will continue our talks as
they move forward. 

Last but not least, and most of
you are aware I was nominated
to lead the Membership
Committee. I am excited to
announce we have selected 4
members alongside myself and
formed the Membership
Committee. We had our first
meeting end of January. We
are very excited to move this
forward in a good way. So
hopefully in the near future we
can welcome new band
members back to the nation.

Wow, that has been a
whirlwind of a start of the New
Year. I will continue to
represent the nation in a
positive way as we grow and
move forward in 2023,

Yours Sincerely,
 

Councillor Brad Puglas 

I have also been directly
involved with the Broughton
Aquaculture NFN and KHFN.
Where together our three
nations have successfully
transitioned out most of the
fish farms out of all three of
our territories. Again, this has
been a long procedure. Even
though the fish farm tenures
are not up until 2024 I believe
we are moving in the right
direction. 

I have also been involved in a
meeting in January with
Indigenous Services Canada
alongside Chief Powell, where
we discussed our ATR. We
walked out of this meeting with
ISC having multiple action
plans. So that is moving
forward, slow but steady and
moving in right direction. Also
late January I was involved in a
forestry meeting with

Councillor Brad Puglas Updates

Happy New Year Mamalilikulla
First Nation members

I am excited to start a New
Year moving forward for the
nation. Early in February, I
attended IMPAC 5, a worldwide
event on Ocean Conservation
in Vancouver. Where Chief
John Powell, alongside Minister
Cullen and Minister Joyce, and
the Department of Fisheries
and Oceans. 

Announced our Indigenous
Protected and Conserved Area
(IPCA) and Marine Refuge in
the Lull Bay and Hoeya Sound
area of Knights Inlet. Chief John
Powell, myself and a very
dedicated team, have worked a
couple of years putting this
together and to finally witness
it all fold out and come into
effect is very awesome to
witness.



Dear Mamalilikulla First Nation
members,

As we settle into the New Year,
and I become more familiar
with my new role as the
Assistant to the Chief, I reflect
back on the past few months
and I am extremely grateful to
my fellow coworkers and band
members that have made me
feel so welcome, both at work
and in the community. In the
short period of time that I have
been here, I have also had the
pleasure of meeting new
family members! I am truly
honoured and thankful for all
the positive, friendly
connections I have made this
far, and it only reaffirms that I
made the right decision in
coming home!

Sincerely,

Greeting from MFN Staff

Hi, my name is Jessica
Mountain. I was born and
raised in Campbell River by my
grandparents.

I moved to Victoria after high
school to attend college. While
in Victoria I met my now
husband Chip. We decided to
move back to Campbell River
to start a family and now have
two beautiful children, Alara &
Jensen.

I have a background in
Finance, spending 10-years
with Silverado Land
Corporation and another year
with the City of Campbell River.
When I am not at work, I enjoy
spending time with my family
and friends.

I am excited to start my next
chapter with Mamalilikulla First
Nations as the Finance clerk.

Jessica Mountain

Yo from Dottie (Dorothy) Barnes
Receptionist desk

Dearest Mamalilikulla First Nation
Members, Rellies near & far, I'd like
to start by saying I hope you had a
restful, loving holiday. Full of love
& laughter with family & friends. 

This year has been great so far,
family moved closer back. Work is
going amazing. I'm sure grateful
for our team, we sure pull together
when it comes to getting her done.
Re-learning new and old things as I
go along, I have recently
completed the Records and
Information Management Training.
My utmost goal is to be here in a
positive way, with respect &
dignity. 

I will continue to thrive in my daily
routine to represent our MFN. Best
wishes for a safe, prosperous &
happy 2023

Dottie Barnes
Dear Chief and Council and Mamalilikulla First Nation Members,

This year is shaping up to be a busy one. There are many projects on the go including some major
accomplishments already for 2023, specifically the closing of the fisheries in the IPCA and DFO
declaring the area a marine refuge (effective February 14, 2023). Lots of new information can be
found on the Mamalilikulla webpage under the IPCA tab.

The provincial archeology permits are in place for Berry Island and Lull Bay. The work will be
completed this summer. More information will be shared once started.

On the forestry front we are close to signing a revenue sharing agreement with Interfor for work
they are doing in the territory. Also, the Nation will be receiving red cedar logs for future building
projects.

I am appreciative to be working with Mamalilikulla Nation members on numerous projects.

All the best for 2023.

Barb Drennan
Barb Drennan RFT
Mamalilikulla Forestry and IPCA



the nation's newsletter. I want
you to inspire each other; the
submissions for your success
don't have to be academic,
how you chose to heal,
overcame your fear, what
ideas you may want to come to
life, and so much more. Bring
out the creativity within
yourself and shine. Everyone
has their story, and I want to
read yours.

If you are reading my update, I
would love for you to shine
within your nation; if you don't
feel like shining, pick up the
book by Kendal Netmaker,
Driven to Succeed.

It has been a significant part of
my story working for the
Mamalilikulla members; never
have I felt so privileged to work
for an inspiring nation.

The stories I got from Richard
made this nation shine so

brightly in my eyes. To have
Sonia be such a fantastic
administrator to you and
witness her hard work for this
prospering nation reaching for
many big goals and
continuously aiding members
in need. I am star-struck to be
a part of this team. 

Welcoming Dottie, Darcey, and
Jessica to the team has been
an even bigger blessing. Even if
I don't get to talk to you daily,
Dottie has been so beneficial,
excelling so beautifully as she
has never left the office.
Darcey, Even though Chief John
Powell never rests, Darcey has
picked up the challenge and
mastered taking on the Chief's
workload, and Jessica a
tremendous new addition; she
fits right in with us, and it feels
as if she has been a part of the
team this whole time. 

What a great start to 2023; I
look forward to helping you
with your everyday needs, do
not hesitate to reach out;
whatever the task may be, you
got me. 

I hope you all create the life
you always wished for and find
the fuel that lights your
passion. Take good care of
yourself, and stay safe.

Best Regards,

Twyla Edmonds

Communications Update

Hello Mamalilikulla members,
warm wishes to you and your
loved ones.

A book I read gave me the idea
of telling your stories. Driven
to Succeed is an incredible
story of success from one of
the most unlikely places on the
planet. The story develops on a
First Nation reservation in
northern Canada. A simple act
of kindness forever changed
the child of a single mom of 4
living on welfare. 

This inspiring and motivational
book opens your mind and
heart to the unlimited potential
that resides within you. It can
change your life!

This book is a good read, and
your stories are great as well; I
wanted to start the MFN
Success Stories to spread your
joy of achievements through





Happy 75th birthday February 5th

To our beautiful
aunty/mom/gran/great gran 

LOVE YOUR FAMILY

Ixḵa̱̕slalaxis 'ma'yudła̱mxda̱mus

Ixḵa̱̕slalaxis 'ma'yudła̱mxda̱mus

Ixḵa̱̕slalaxis 'ma'yudła̱mxda̱mus Louisa Robinson

Ixḵa̱̕slalaxis 'ma'yudła̱mxda̱mus



Thank you to Mamalilikulla Band for giving us
opportunities to try new things. Twyla posted a
post in august about a Graphic Recording course
that we could apply for. They accepted three
people from each region (pacific, mid, Atlantic,
and north Canada). 

The course consisted of five three-hour zoom
classes where we learned about Graphic
Recording from Sam Bradd of Drawing Change
consulting. I did not know what graphic
recording was when I applied. I had no clue
what a big thing it was and is becoming. Rather
than taking point form word notes on paper,
graphic recording is a mix of drawings and words
to create a recording of what was discussed at
meetings, forums and any type of online zoom
meet-ups. They are done digitally by drawing on
a tablet or drawn on large paper with ink
alongside the meeting. 

This course was sponsored by CIER (Center for
indigenous environmental resources) and was
aimed at doing a few workshops about SARA
(species at risk act) with the end result being
applying for a contract with CIER to do a
recording of one of the workshops they offer. 

It was a wonderful experience and has opened a
whole new door of options for me. I have
enjoyed getting back into drawing again and
learning all the knowledge that has come from
the zoom meetings I have attended. I already
have one job in the future for Graphic Recording
at the R.I.E.P (Rural Island Economic
Partnership) forum in April. 

Thank you to all who made this happen. 
 

Carla Duffey 

 
This is from a 1-hour zoom featuring

Sage Lacerte, whose family helped create
the Moosehide foundation 

Zoom about Reconciliation Run that is 
based out of Manitoba, but can be done 
virtually this Sept 2023 also. 










